



May 11, 2016

Dear Draper City Council,

I'd like to first thank the council for denying the Assisted Living Center rezone on 13th East.

Secondly, with the proposed development at 134th South and 13th East (Sherland Court) we again run into the same old problem as the last rezone request there: no concern for traffic problems the new subdivision will create.

Residents of the proposed subdivision will exit onto 134th South. Will they turn onto 13th East?

Not if they can help it.

Making a left turn from 134th South onto 13th East, especially at rush hour, is impossible. Making a right turn is tricky, too.

With such a difficult intersection, all drivers from this new subdivision will avoid it and take a short cut down Ranchero Drive and Bear Hollow Drive—two residential streets with a lot of kids playing outside. Too many (speedy) drivers already use these streets as a short cut.

Please work on improving the 13th East and 134th South intersection before putting in a new subdivision. Otherwise, my neighborhood will suffer with more cut through traffic.

Thank you,

Linnea Charnholm 801-565-0916

charnholm@hotmail.com

cc: Police Chief, Mayor, City Engineer